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Nordic Federation of General Practice

Annual report 2009 from the Chairman of NFGP

Meetings and General Assembly
NFGP’s annual meeting was held in Copenhagen in March 2009.  The Federation consists of three working parties organised under the Executive Board; namely the Nordic Chairmen`s meeting, the Nordic Congress Committee (NKAM) and the Editorial Board of SJPHC.  All four parties had their meetings in parallel sessions before the General Meeting, during which the Chairman was elected for another period of two years.  I hereby thank the members of NFGP for their trust.
During the Nordic Congress in Copenhagen a month later, the Executive Board met to discuss details in connection with the ongoing negotiations with Informa Healthcare regarding a new contract for SJPHC. 

The Director Jakob Kragstrup and Lise Stark have been in charge of the daily running of business throughout the year and have been in current contact with Chairman Anna Stavdal by e-mail, when needed.

SJPHC

The negotiations for a new contract were brought to conclusion in a direct meeting between the publisher and the Editor and the Chairman of SJPHC/NFGP in Copenhagen in May.  We found that most of our requirements were met by Informa Healthcare, and the result is a simple and transparent contract based on the principle of “open access”.  Please see the Editor-in-Chief`s annual report for further information. 
I would like to thank the Editorial Board, and the Editor-in-Chief and the Editorial Secretary in particular, for their excellent work.
The Nordic Congress

The second congress within the framework of NFGP took place in Copenhagen in May 2009.  The congress was a success at every level, scientifically and logistically.  See the report from NKAM for further information. 
Let me extend a sincere gratitude to the Danish College by Roar Maagaard, and the President of the congress, Susanne Rewentlow.
I think we now start to see the benefit of the cooperation in NKAM, - in the way experience is handed over from the former national congress committee to the present.

One of the aims of the Federation is to work out the principles for common policies for the Nordic Congresses.  So far we have handled policies for sponsorship and language.  This year we have no new policy issue on the agenda, and we will evaluate our conclusions so far after the congress in Tromsø next year.

Tragic news
NFGP and the Nordic community of GPs received a sad message in February 2010.  Our esteemed colleague and the Swedish National Editor Anders Håkansson died after a long period of serious illness.  We are grateful for his faithful contributions throughout many years, and we mourn him and miss him.

Thank you all for your efforts during 2009
I would like to thank all three working parties of the Federation for contributions and cooperation during the past year.  We continue our work of building our organisation, which is still young and needs continuous attention.  I thank Lise Stark and Jakob Kragstrup for their attendance and caretaking of NFGP in its everyday life.

Oslo, 8 April 2010
Anna Stavdal

Chairman of NFGP

